

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A P. O. Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



May 20, 2012

Mr. Fred Moosally, Director Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration 2000 14th Street, NW, Suite 400S Washington, DC 20009

Re: GT Liquor dba as Capitol Liquors (1835 Benning Road, NE)

Dear Sir:

At its regularly-scheduled and publicly-announced¹ monthly meeting of May 10, 2012, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A (ANC) voted 4-3-1 to withdraw our protest against this establishment and to support the continuation of their exemption allowing for the sale of spirits in half-pint containers. The quorum required is five Commissioners. Commissioner Alberti abstained, and did not participate in the discussion.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Commissioner Adam Healy, chair of our Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee, at healyanc6a01@gmail.com or 202.556.0215. Commissioners Healy and Holmes are authorized to represent the ANC in this matter.

On behalf of the Commission,

David Holmes, Chair

¹ ANC 6A announces its meetings by advertisement in the *Hill Rag*, through the ANC's anc6a-announce@yahoo.com, and in the ANC-6A@yahoogroups.com (which is not controlled by the ANC).